Mt. Pulaski City Council Meeting The American Legion Tuesday, August 25 2020 6:30pm

Present: Pro Tem Mayor Joyce Maxheimer, Alderman Emrick and Phillips, Director of Public Works Matt Presswood, City Treasurer Tricia Aylesworth, Chief of Police Tony West

Absent: Mayor Matthew Bobell, Alderman Davis, Smock & Rentmeister

Recognition of Guests:

The City Council meeting was called to order, Pro Tem Mayor Joyce Maxheimer presided.

Public Comments - Agenda Items Only:

Police: Tony West stated the department is gearing up working with the schools talking with principals and teachers.

The department has seen some progress with properties around town and will follow up on those properties that are needed.

Water/ Sewer: Matt Presswood stated he received an e-mail from The Farnsworth Group stating the submitted EPA permit for the force main project is in the process of review by the EPA.

Streets/Alleys: Matt Presswood stated he received an e-mail from IDOT for the approval of MFT. Matt has purchased material and has been in contact with Mark Carlin about renting machinery with hopes of starting the project the second week of September.

The crew has been working on getting crosswalks painted.

Matt has sent out bids for seal coating projects. The bid opening will be September 4th at City Hall.

Financing: deposits to date: \$79,684.55

Public Comments – Non Agenda Items:

Approval of Consent Agenda: City Clerk, Kelly Cowan read the bills as presented.

City Treasurer, Tricia Aylesworth stated the levy was previously email for review. There were no questions from the council.

Pro tem Mayor Maxheimer stated City Attorney, Jordan Klein wrote a resolution with Hartman Consultant to submit request for proposals.

The slow moving vehicle ordinance was tabled at this time.

A motion to approve the consent agenda is as follows; approval of bills, approval of Levy as presented, approval of ordinance request for proposal was made by Alderman Emrick and seconded by Alderman Phillips-All voting yea – the motion carried.

Miscellaneous: City Clerk, Kelly Cowan stated petition packets will begin circulating September 22, 2020 for the April 6, 2021 election. More information will follow.

Lorah Hoe stated there is a EAB meeting September 5, 2020 at 9am and a daycare steering committee meeting September 19, 2020 at Stahl's Furniture.

Executive Session:

Pro Tem Mayor Maxheimer stated the meeting was adjourned.

Kelly Cowan-City Clerk